



RCMP BURNABY DETACHMENT

INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

To: Chair Public SAFETY COMMITTEE

DATE:

FROM: OIC BURNABY DETACHMENT

FILE: 2410-20

SUBJECT: PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE MEETING 2015 DECEMBER 10 MONTHLY REPORTS - DISTRICT 2 – SPEED READER BOARD PURCHASE

At the Public Safety Committee meeting held on December 10, 2015 a concern was raised by Ms. Orazietti, Community Police Advisory Committee (CPAC) Chair from District #2, on the rate of speed cars are driving along Hastings and Sperling and that Speed Watch should be deployed more in this area. Mr. Wong of the District #1 CPAC requested approval for the purchase of a Speed Reader Board to be shared between the four Districts and the Speed Watch program to facilitate a more frequent deployment of Speed Watch. Furthermore it was requested that, on occasion, there be an RCMP presence when the Speed Reader board is deployed.

I have spoken with S/Sgt. SOKOLOWSKI, the Non-Commissioned Officer in Charge of our Traffic Services Section and he advised they have conducted similar operations in the past, most recently three months ago. He indicated that it is a simply a matter for the Speed Watch Program to liaise with the Traffic Services Section and determine the feasibility and logistics of deploying Traffic Section resources in this manner.

In regards to the purchase of a Reader Board for Speed Watch it is recommended that the CPAC's consult with the Traffic Safety Committee, specifically Tom Webster who is the ICBC Road Safety Coordinator and a member of the committee.

D. T. (Daye) Critchley, C/Supt.

Officer in Charge
Burnaby Detachment